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Dear parent/carer,  

 

Proposed School Reorganisation 

 

We would like to inform you that the Education Directorate is submitting a report to 
Cabinet on 21 September 2023, seeking approval to consult on a proposal that will 
amalgamate Ysgol Pen-y-Bryn and Ysgol Crug Glas into one special school on existing 
sites in September 2025, and then relocate to a new purpose-build school from April 
2028. A full copy of the Cabinet report can be found using the following link:  

https://democracy.swansea.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=124&MId=11229&Ver=4
&LLL=0 

If Cabinet agree the report, a full formal consultation process will commence, and a 
consultation paper will be shared with you on 9 October 2023 as part of this process. 
The consultation paper will provide clear details and guidance on how you can provide 
feedback and views on the proposal.  

Please wait until 9 October before submitting any queries/comments as we are unable to 
include any correspondence received prior to this date in the formal consultation 
process.  

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Helen-Morgan-Rees 
Director of Education 

 

 

 
To: All parents/carers of pupils 

attending Ysgol Crug Glas and 

Ysgol Pen-y-Bryn  

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdemocracy.swansea.gov.uk%2FieListDocuments.aspx%3FCId%3D124%26MId%3D11229%26Ver%3D4%26LLL%3D0&data=05%7C01%7Cmichelle.thomas%40swansea.gov.uk%7Cd8c19d6c96db45fd4bd608dbb425639e%7C4c2e0b76d4524d358392187fac002efe%7C1%7C0%7C638301844891137624%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=S82I%2FMX23QI9cwQHeHpbv39CoSesg0ZBRZXsSk%2BMv2A%3D&reserved=0
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